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                                    TOWN OF CARMEL 
                             ENVIRONMENTAL CONSERVATION BOARD 

 
60 McAlpin Avenue 

Mahopac, New York 10541 
Tel. (845) 628-1500 - Ext. 190 

www.ci.carmel.ny.us 
 

            ENVIRONMENTAL CONSERVATION BOARD MINUTES 
                          
                                   JANUARY 21, 2021 
 
PRESENT:   CHAIRMAN: ROBERT LAGA, VICE-CHAIRMAN NICHOLAS FANNIN;  

& EDWARD BARNETT  
 
 

ABSENT:   ANTHONY FEDERICE   
************************************************************************************** 
 
APPLICANT   TAX MAP #  PAGE  ACTION OF THE BOARD  
 
 
ELIGIBLE FOR A PERMIT: 
  
Harris, Paul   75.16-1-59  1    Permit Granted 
 
 
MISCELLANEOUS: 
 
Minutes –       

a. 11/19/20    2  No Action Taken 
  
 
 
The meeting was adjourned 7:37 p.m. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Dawn Andren 

ROBERT LAGA 
Chairman 
 
NICHOLAS FANNIN 
Vice Chairman 
 
RICHARD FRANZETTI, P.E. 
Wetland Inspector 
 
ROSE TROMBETTA 

 Secretary 
 

  BOARD MEMBERS                                   
 
                  Edward Barnett 
               Anthony Federice 
 
 

 

http://www.ci.carmel.ny.us/
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1. PAUL HARRIS - TM – 75.16-1-59:  15 ASTOR DRIVE – ELIGIBLE FOR A PERMIT – RETAIN 

STONE WALL   
 
 Mr. Paul Harris of 15 Astor Drive, Mahopac appeared before the Board.      
 
Chairman Laga said has anything changed on the application that you had previously submitted? 
 
Mr. Harris said no.   
 
Chairman Laga said we had no comments or questions from the public.  You’re putting a raingarden over 
here and then you’re building a retaining stone wall right here in the middle with the raingarden in front 
of it.  We didn’t make you put in any silt fencing or anything. 
 
Vice-Chairman Fannin said give me one moment to pull up my notes on this.  You needed to include the 
100’ buffer on the actual map. 
 
Chairman Laga said it’s there. 
 
Vice-Chairman Fannin said great; and then the raingarden calculations and layout on the plan.  Where 
they were being placed, what they look like, that kind of thing.   
 
Chairman Laga said I do not see the raingarden calculations.   
 
Mr. Harris said (inaudible).   
 
Chairman Laga said I see 6” deep, 1.5’ wide by 30’ long.  I understand that but there’s calculations that 
are associated with it.   
 
Mr. Harris said (inaudible – either mic not on or not near mic).   
 
Chairman Laga said I understand; I’m not worried.  It’s kind of like stone edge.   
 
Vice-Chairman Fannin said how big is the raingarden? 
 
Chairman Laga said 30’ x 1.5’.   
 
Vice-Chairman Fannin said that’s fine.   
 
Vice-Chairman Fannin moved to grant Permit #964 to Paul Harris of 15 Astor Drive, Mahopac NY 
as stated in the Permit with no additional conditions; seconded by Mr. Barnett with all in favor.      
 
Chairman Laga said see Rose on Monday to sign the permit and do paperwork.   
 
Chairman Laga proceeded to fill out the EAF with the Board answering “no” to all questions.   
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MISCELLANEOUS: 
MINUTES:   
 

• 11/19/20:  no action taken   
 
Mr. Barnett moved to close the meeting; seconded by Vice-Chairman Fannin with all in favor.   
 
Respectfully submitted,  

 
 

Dawn Andren 
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